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THE SHOREACRES CITY COUNCIL MET IN REGULAR SESSION ON MONDAY, OCTOBER 25, 2004 AT 7:00 P.M. IN THE SHOREACRES CITY HALL COUNCIL CHAMBERS, 601 SHOREACRES BLVD, SHOREACRES, TEXAS.   

Mayor Edmonson called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m.

1.0 ROLL CALL 

NANCY R. EDMONSON
MAYOR

PRESENT


JAYO WASHINGTON

MAYOR PRO-TEM
PRESENT

JOE GOMER


ALDERMAN

PRESENT

VICKIE ELLIS


ALDERMAN

PRESENT

DAN BLANCHARD

ALDERMAN

ABSENT

TOM REVAK


ALDERMAN

PRESENT



            SHARI TAIT


CITY SECRETARY
PRESENT 
 

2.0
CITIZEN’S PRESENTATION

2.1
Citizen’s Comments

Tom Coleman, 207 Shoreacres Blvd.  

· Said he celebrated his 57th wedding anniversary today.

Mayor Edmonson asked that agenda item 5.1 be heard next since representatives from SETH were present to speak on the item.

5.0
POSTPONED ITEMS

5.1 Consider/Approve Ordinance Number 2004-34, a General Certificate of Local

Government Unit from Southeast Texas Housing Finance Corporation’s (SETH) Multifamily Housing Revenue Bonds for a Multifamily Property in the City of La Porte. Mayor Edmonson said Fred and Pat Mustin and Ron Williams, the Executive Director of SETH, were present to speak. Mr. Williams said SETH was created in October of 1981 and Shoreacres was one of the original incorporators. He said that their primary mission is to provide affordable housing to low income families. He said SETH’s  jurisdictions include Walker, Liberty, Chambers, Galveston, Brazoria, Wharton, Austin and Waller counties along with six Cities in Harris County that belong to SETH rather than Harris County HFC (Tomball, Pasadena, Deer Park, La Porte, Shoreacres, and Baytown). He said the Cities of Santa Fe, Dickinson, League City, Texas City, and La Marque are also separate members even though the County of Galveston is a member. Mayor Edmonson asked why the Harris County cities would join SETH rather than the Harris County Corporation and Mr. Williams said because the original incorporators did not want to join a large housing finance corporation. He said they both have the same benefits. Mr. Williams said their first mission was to issue tax exempt bonds to make single family mortgages available to low to moderate income families. Since 1981, SETH has issued close to $500,000,000 in tax exempt bonds for single family housing and over $450,000,000 in tax exempt bonds for multi family projects. In the mid 1990’s, SETH initiated a down payment and closing cost program. He said that right now they are administering a $5,000 down payment and closing cost program. They receive the funds through a State agency. He said that a family of four in Harris County would have to make less than $48,800 a year to qualify for the program. He said since 2002, Shoreacres had residents being financed with the Texas Bond Program because the maximum purchase price eligible for the program went up. He said a family of three or more would have to earn less than $70,150. Mayor Edmonson asked if SETH was the direct lender and was told “No” and shown a list of lenders. Mr. Williams said a tax abatement and payment in lieu of taxes agreements must be signed by housing developers, agreeing to pay full taxes, prior to SETH issuing bonds or they do not issue the bond. She told Mr. Williams she had a particular situation she wanted to talk to him about. He said one requirement for any program is an ownership education program. He said most programs are for first time home buyers but they do have a taxable bonds program that does not require you to be a first time buyer. He said the housing trust fund would affect Shoreacres. Mr. Williams said that starting January 2005, residents in Shoreacres could apply for $4,000 for down payment and closing costs. This will only be open to the rural areas for 90 days and then would allow the urban Cities to apply. Alderman Revak asked whether the City of La Porte was okay with this particular proposed apartment complex and was told “yes”. He also asked if all 20 jurisdictions have to approve the certificates and was told “yes”. Council asked that appointing a board member to SETH be on the next agenda. A motion was made by Alderman Gomer and seconded by Alderman Washington to approve ordinance number 2004-34.  


MOTION CARRIES BY UNANIMOUS CONSENT. 

3.0
ANNOUNCEMENTS AND REPORTS

3.1
Council Reports/General Discussion


Alderman Gomer

· Attended the Precinct 2 Economic Summit on Friday. He attended the medical session and he agreed to serve on the committee.    
Alderman Ellis

· Asked if the Public Works Department is spraying for mosquitoes and Mayor Edmonson said that they have not been but she will ask them to.    

Alderman Revak

· Said there is an auction next week at Clear Creek Rental and suggested the Director of Public Works attend that auction to possibly purchase a backhoe. The Mayor said that that is on the agenda for further discussion. He said he hasn’t found any other backhoes to pursue. Alderman Washington said he asked a contact that may be able to provide a backhoe to call Eloy, the Director of Public Works, but he was unsure if his contact had called.   

· Said his company may be able to repair equipment as needed in the Public Works Department.    

Mayor Edmonson 

· Thanked the Civic Association for the letters on the brick wall at the entrance to the City. She said the Director of Public Works would remove the stump by the wall.

· Said the Clear Lake Area Council of Cities was canceled this week because of a conflict with the TML conference.

· Said the Citizens Advisory group of the Clear Lake Watershed was looking for a Shoreacres representative and Sandra Lockner has agreed to be the representative with Beverly Van Zandt as the alternate representative.

· Met with Ms. Mitchell on the demolition of her house. Mayor Edmonson said the City is still pursuing avenues to help her rebuild. Mayor Edmonson said demolition is the only option considering the condition of the house, especially with the FEMA elevation requirements too. She said she would talk to SETH about the situation for any recommendations.    

3.2
Review/Discuss Parks and Recreation Board Report.

· A Parks and Recreation Board Report was submitted hereto as attachment “A”.

· Mayor Edmonson said Brenda, the Deputy Clerk, has given her some information on resurfacing the tennis courts. She said she would review the information. 

· The Mayor said the culvert pipe for the Wetlands Park will be installed by the Public Works Department this week. Alderman Gomer asked if stabilized sand would be used on top the pipe and the Mayor was unsure.

· Alderman Washington asked if some of the dirt removed for the culverts could be used to fill some ruts at Circle Park. The Mayor said the City has some dirt from the ditches on Oakdale and said that that dirt could possibly be used.

· Alderman Ellis asked what the City will do for power at the deck. Mayor Edmonson said she had not thought about it and that the City may want to have service there.

· Mayor Edmonson said the City has not received the grant recipient agreement for Wetlands Park yet so no work can be authorized until that agreement is signed.       

4.0 APPROVAL OF MINUTES

4.1
Approval of Minutes of September 13, 2004


Moved by Alderman Washington and seconded by Alderman Gomer to approve the minutes as written.  


MOTION CARRIES BY UNANIMOUS CONSENT. 

6.0
REGULAR ITEMS

6.1
Consider/Approve Expenditure of $1,515 for the Purchase of a Refurbished Laptop Computer for the New Patrol Vehicle and the Expenditure of $67 a month for the Air Card for the Laptop. Alderman Gomer asked if the department has had any problems with the other refurbished laptop and the Chief said that they had a problem with the brightness of the screen in the beginning but the company fixed it. Moved by Alderman Gomer and seconded by Alderman Washington to approve the expenditure of $1,500 for the laptop and $67 a month for the air card.  


MOTION CARRIES BY UNANIMOUS CONSENT.

6.2
Consider/Approve Expenditure of $7,147 for the Purchase of a HOMA 6x6 Sewage Lift Pump for the Lift Station on Fairfield (at Hwy. 146). Mayor Edmonson said Coastal Pump was the original quote but she asked the Director get a second bid. Alderman Washington said the second bid did not include installation. Alderman Washington questioned the fact that although both bids have different company names, they both have the same address and fax numbers. Alderman Revak questioned whether the Director of Public Works knew this. The Mayor said she would talk to him. Moved by Alderman Gomer and seconded by Alderman Revak to table this agenda item.  


MOTION CARRIES BY UNANIMOUS CONSENT.

6.3
Consider/Approve Resolution Number 2004-08, Requesting Inclusion in the Emergency Planning and Vulnerability Assessments for Container Ports, Specifically Those Operated by the Port of Houston Authority. Mayor Edmonson said that this resolution was passed by the City of Seabrook. Robin Riley, the Mayor of Seabrook, is going to speak before the TML Legislative Committee on Wednesday regarding this. Mayor Edmonson said she was unable to attend that session but would like to support him in this. Alderman Revak said something was missing between the first and second pages and had a couple other typographical changes. Alderman Ellis said her son was run off by a man of another nationality from the Port property. She said the man did not have a uniform on and questioned who he was. After a brief discussion, a motion was made by Alderman Revak and seconded by Alderman Ellis to approve the resolution with typographical changes.  


MOTION CARRIES BY UNANIMOUS CONSENT.

6.4
Discuss/Take Action on Financial Report through September 30, 2004. Moved by Alderman Gomer and seconded by Alderman Washington to defer this agenda item so that Council could review the report.   


MOTION CARRIES BY UNANIMOUS CONSENT.

6.5 Consider/Approve Expenditure of Up To $25,000 for the Purchase of a Backhoe. Alderman Revak told Council they may have to increase the amount. Mayor Edmonson said that $25,000 is all that was budgeted but that they would also have the proceeds from the sale of the present backhoe. The Mayor told Council that this is on the agenda because of the auction that Alderman Revak mentioned earlier.  If a good backhoe is available at the auction, the Director would need approval of this agenda item to bid on it. Moved by Alderman Gomer and seconded by Alderman Revak to approve the expenditure of up to $25,000 net for the purchase of a backhoe.  


MOTION CARRIES BY UNANIMOUS CONSENT. 

7.0
ADJOURNMENT


 Mayor Edmonson adjourned the meeting at approximately 8:33 p.m.

PASSED AND APPROVED THIS_________DAY OF _________________________, 2004.






_________________________________






Nancy Edmonson, Mayor

ATTEST:

________________________________

Shari Tait, City Secretary
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